
north shireyork
community messaging

SHK IRR EO PY OH LT ICR

EO
N

North Yorkshire Police
Community Newsletter

Area:

Month:

Local news

Sign up now at:
www.NYCM.uk



Local crime/antisocial behaviour updates

Upcoming events

Contact details


	Page 1
	Page 2

	Area: Tadcaster/Stutton
	Month:  August 2024
	Local news This can be you saidwe did news updates on previous campaigns NPT inspector updates details of patrols requests for informaon etc: Hello everyone,

August was an interesting month to say the least. National demand has been significant and although the disorder seen around the country at the beginning of the month has reduced, we continue to monitor incidents locally so we can manage any potential escalation. North Yorkshire Police did support neighbouring Police Forces with their demand, and it was obvious that officers from across Selby went above and beyond in difficult conditions that are not nice to experience.

Simultaneously we had to manage the response to a preplanned protest at Drax Power Station that took some serious planning in the months leading up to it. This took up most of my team, including myself for the best part of two weeks, but it was reassuring to see that we could pull the resources together when required. Again, excessive hours were worked by officers allocated to this and I am pleased to say that the police led interventions prevented any real harm to the communities that could so easily have been affected.
 
Locally the demand on policing is as you would expect for August when weather is (relatively) good and the kids are off school. ASB incidents have been manageable, and our continued concentration of drug dealing seems to be reaping rewards. Shoplifting however, particularly in the Town areas is notable and we have developed a local process that I hope will see some benefits soon, well I know that it has as one of the repeat offenders as been gone to prison this week, he other narrowly avoided prison having appeared at court and I currently have staff out looking for a third.

Burglaries remain low, especially when compared to last year when we had a surge in August. It is always worth reminding your communities about crime prevention particularly around burglaries as the always have such a major impact upon the victims. We continue to have extra resources provided to us particularly in the hours of darkness.

As September dawns we look forward to returning to some form of normality and I hope to further develop our local shoplifting policy.

Kind Regards,
Inspector Martin Wedgwood.


	Contact details Local NPT InspectorPCSO and contact details photo if possible social media details useful contacts: PC Nicholas Woods - Tadcaster Police Constable
Email: nicholas.woods@northyorkshire.police.uk

Inspector Martin Wedgwood - Selby District Inspector 
martin.wedgwood@northyorkshire.police.uk

To ring the police phone 101 for non-emergencies and 999 if there is an immediate risk. 

You can also report incidents on line at our website. 

	Local crimeantisocial behaviour updates Previous month crimes trendsincidents of note including crime prevenon advice: 

	Upcoming events Details of community engagement events over the coming month: Resident Drop-In

Date: TBC
Time: 
Location: 


